	EAST LONDON RUNNERS – elrNERWSLETTER – November 2010


	Spotlight on.........Ian Horritt.
Ian heads West to new running trails! 
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Ian and his family have just moved home from East London to Reading and Ian will no longer be able to attend our Club runs and most races.

Ian joined East London Runners and quickly became one of our fastest runners, specialising in Cross Country and off road races, particularly Benfleet 15, Orion 15 and the Cross Country League races.

A sample of race results for Ian.
Benfleet 15 (2010) - 1:45:35pb
Orion 15 (2009) - 1:49:04
Roding Valley Half Marathon (2008) - 1:26:44pb
Ribble Valley 10k (2009) - 38:49pb
London Marathon 2009 - 3:21:28 

Ian commented on his time with East London Runners as follows.
When I joined ELR I was a 55 min 10K runner and had no exper ience of racing or off-road running. As I move on from the club I've taken 16 mins off that time and learnt so much about racing that it's hard to put into words.

Highlights for me have been:
1. Learning from John White when I first joined the club, both in terms of struggling to keep up on a Wednesday night and then some of the more "race craft" skills imparted before (and during) my first Benfleet 15.
2. Wearing the ELR vest to do do a 10K PB in the Ribble Valley and round the London marathon.
3. Cross country generally but beating Simon Morgan in the first race of the 2007 XC season was special as that was the first time I'd won from the club, I don't think I've seen him in an ELR vest since! 
4. The first pint after the Orion 15 every year.

Biggest regret is lining up at a fantastic local race (The Orion) with only one or two others from the club- a great local race that needs supporting.

In moving house I discovered that my wife has kept all my running trophies in a bag and there's only one which is for something other than taking part and that's the ELR runner of the year for 2006- I don't think I'll win anything else for running!



Derek Wright, Cross Country Captain said: Ian has competed in most of the cross country events in recent memory and rarely been beaten by another ELR runner. Not only has he excelled in the Sunday league, but also in the Essex Seniors and in the Orion 15. Ian has finished top for ELR in the Sunday league for the last two years. To most of us who have struggled up the hills at Digswell or Royston, he has been but a distant runner ahead, braving any elements in running vest and shorts. What is the key to his success? Perhaps it is the punishing sessions up Oak Hill, within reach of his home, or rigorous workouts on the ascents in Epping Forest. As much, it must also be that Ian leads a double life as a cyclist, often spotted o n his machine to and from the office. During the summer months, Ian uses the Essex lanes as his training ground. In 2010, Ian competed in the Fred Whitton Challenge, a 112 mile ride over the hills of the Lake District over a single day, finishing in under eight hours. The example of Ian is surely a lesson that cross-training is of benefit to the runner.

Chairman Frank Brownlie added: We will miss Ian both on a personal and competative level and I would take this opportunity, on behalf of East London Runners to thank Ian for the support that he has given the Club and wish Ian, his wife Leah and son Daniel a long, happy and healthy stay in their new home. We hope to see Ian again when he competes in the Benfleet 15 race in the New Year.
Race Results - Cross Country League Fixtures
Results from Cheshunt and Chicksands
Cheshunt
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Ian Horritt

33:07

43rd

Ciaran Canavan

33:28

50th

Derek Wright

34:28

65th

Russell Price

35:10

82nd

Richard Potter

37:05

109th

Mike Wilson

38:23

144th

Doug Mansell

38:54

161st

Sharon Springfield

39:48

179th

Jimmy Hartwell

41:03

209th

Dave Knight

42:26

221st

John Atkinson

44:55

256th

Louisa Tock

44:56

257th


Chicksands
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Ian Horritt

37:48

29th

Andrew Baxter

38:12

48th

Ciaran Canavan

38:35

50th

Derek Wright

38:56

59th

Paul Thompson

44:05

132nd

Mike Wilson

44:53

146th

Edward Barnard

49:13

203rd

John Atkinson

52:02

208th

Dave Knight

53:32

236th

Anne Gombert

56:38

255th

For full reports on both races please click here
Target Races - Winter 2010/Spring 2011
Some favourite races in which members of East London Runners compete.
1. Sunday 12th December 2010 - Cross Country League Fixture at Digswell

2. Sunday 2nd January 2011 - Ilford AC 10 mile Cross Country at Hainault Forest.There will be free festive refreshments at the Clubhouse afterwards. More details and the course map are available on the website at
www.ilfordathleticclub.co.uk

3. Sunday 16th January 2011 - Cross Cou ntry League Fixture at Watford.

4. Sunday 23rd January 2011 - Benfleet 15
It has a challenging 15 mile, multi-terrain course, incorporating sections of the Canvey Island sea wall, and the undulating Hadleigh Downs, therefore it is not suitable for spikes.www.benfleetrunningclub.com

5. Sunday 13th February 2010 - Cross Country League Fixture at Royston

6. Sunday 27th February 2011 - Roding Valley Half Marathon, Woodford Bridge
Now in its 29th year, the RVHM is a very popular and friendly race, also serving as a good warm up for those doing the London Marathon. It caters for a wide range of standards and abilities from experienced club runners to beginners.
www.rvhm.org.uk

7. Saturday 19th March 2011 - Orion 15, Epping Forest
Not only is there the breathtaking beauty of a Sprin g day in Epping
Forest,runners are overwhelmed by history. Queen Elizabeth's Hunting Lodge, built in 1543; the Obelisk marking the spot north of Greenwich used to establish the Meridian line; Dick Turpin's hide-out; the birthplace of Speedway racing in Britain; Lawrence of Arabia's fruit trees; an ex-Italian POW camp; olde worlde lovele pubbes........and lots of hills and mud.www.orionharriers.org.uk/fif15.htm

8. Sunday 20th March 2011 - Brentwood Half Marathon.
Entries are now open for the 2011 event. Please don't delay. Sold-out by December last year! www.brentwoodhalf.org

9. Sunday 17th April 2011 - Virgin London Marathon 2011.
www.virginlondonmarathon.com
Virgin London Marathon 2011
Club Ballot 1st December - Rules for Club places
The Club draw for places in the Virgin London Marathon 2011 will take place at 7pm on Wednesday 1st December 2010, in the meeting room at Wanstead Leisure Centre. Only those members who fulfil the following rules will be entered in the ballot. 

1. Open to members where East London Runners is their first claim club.
2. Fully paid up member by 1st July the year prior to the year the marathon is being held. i.e. 1/07/10 for April 2011 Marathon.
3.Applied in the public ballot and was rejected by VLM for 2011.
4. Can provide proof to the C lub of being rejected by VLM 2011. Proof by
way of rejection slip/letter or e.mail from VLM 2011. Word of mouth is unacceptable.
5. Member to advise that they wish to be in the ballot and provide proof, as 4. above, by 30/11/2010.
6. The draw for the Club places will take place in early December 2010.
Christmas Dinner Wednesday 15th December 2010
Venue: Upstairs at the George
Members of East London Runners are invited to attend our Pre Christmas Dinner, which will be held after the usual Wednesday night club run on the 15th December 2010.< br>Venue: Upstairs at the George Public House, High Street, Wanstead.
The cost of the meal is £5.00 for a main course only, or £2.00 extra each if you wish to add a starter and/or a dessert. The price includes a £2.00 supplement by the club, and a free drink with you meal.
If you wish to attend, please indicate your choice of meal on the menu, including starter and dessert, and return this to Don with payment for your choices as soon as possible.Please follow this link to the Notice Board of the ELR website to print your copy of the Christmas dinner menu. 
This has been a popular event with East London Members over the past few years. Space will be limited though, so please advise Don, via the webmaster e.mail, as early as possible in order to avoid disappointment.
Tip of the Month
Cross Country Footwear
In the UK the runner's winter season is often focused on cross country racing especially if you are a club member. Top athletes such as Mo Farah, Paula Radcliffe and Stephanie Twell wax lyrical on the benefits of cross country training and racing.

However, this article focuses on the best footwear to use for racing off-road. We have basically 4 choices, Specialist cross country Spikes, Track spikes, studs or trail shoes. The choice will depend on the particular course and its condition but also the runner's preference. Lets go through the choices in detail.

Cross country spikes are unsuprisingly the most p opular choice. They have a moderate amount of support, minimal cushioning, removeable metal spikes and some sole grip. The length of the spikes can be tuned to the surface from 6mm for dry or grassy courses up to 18mm for complete quagmire! Most UK courses will suit 9-12mm. The minimal amount of support can cause so me problems in injury prone runners.Track spikes are similar to the above but tend to be lighter with a smooth footplate, the only grip being provided by the removable metal spikes. Not as hard wearing as the above they are perfect for faster running on dry courses where the runner copes well with little support and has no achillies injury concerns. It is often said they are really only of benefit for runners
quicker than 6 minute miling.

Studs (or Fell shoes) have fallen out of fashion in recent years as trail shoes have grown in popularity but are a very good option for cross country. They feature minimal support but large rubber lugs on the so le providing a very good grip in the mud but also slippery grass and rock. They are the shoe of choice for Fell running for this reason but also useful for courses which feature a bit of road or tarmac path.

Trail shoes are generally road shoes with a grippier sole although you can get lightweight versions which are better for racing. These are specially developed, of course, for trail running but are fine for less muddy cross country especially where the runner requires more support than the above shoes give. Their increased popularity in recent years means there is a huge choice availaible with all levels of support and grip.

Summing up, check out your course beforehand either in person, by asking around or on the web and choose the right shoe for you and the course. Saturdays and Sundays were made for cross country so give it a go!
Runners Shorts!
by Long Legs
Come along and support our runners competing in the Essex Vets Cross Country Championships at Chigwell Row, on Saturday December 4th at 11am and 12 noon.

Congratulations to new member Brendan O'Grady in completing the Regents Park 10k this month in a personal best time of 35:24. Also Sharon Springfield in her personal best of 21:53 in the West Ham Park run 5k. Caroline Meaby 1:50:30 pb in the Poppy Half Marathon in Bexhill and Andrew Baxter for his pb of 19:09 in the Serpentine 5k last month. Not forgetting Katherine Harris and Tara Syed in the Dublin Marathon, finishing in personal bests of 4:49:38 and 5:00:15 respectively.


Good luck to new member Tom Woods who is heading to the Far East for 3 months and will be competing in a Half Marathon in Cambodia on December 5th 2010

A friend of one of our members is studying sports therapy and for her final year she is conducting a project regarding the effect of sport massage on runners' performance. She is looking for volunteers running 3 times 1500 metres. She will offer discount for sport massage to all participants.
If you are interested please click here for full details 
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Grant Conway competing in the Serpentine 5k.
++Stop Press++ Result - Serpentine 5k, Friday 26th November 2010 - Grant Conway, 21:27. Another great run and personal best, for this event, by Grant in this last Friday of the month race ser ies. Age graded 64.6%. Overall position 99th, Men 90th. Position in V40 category 13th.

Grant said "Really pleased hitting a personal best for this event and first time that I have finished in the top 100. Last race in the 2010 series is on Christmas Eve, Friday 24th December 2010 when I hope to move inside the top 45 for the overall Championship."

Sunday 28th November 2010.
Florence Marathon - Rob and Magda Heppell completed the Florence Marathon in 4:40:16. It was the first marathon they have both run as a married couple and the first time they have actually ran together for the full race !!! Magda ran so well despite her almost complete lack of training and some really bad stomach cramps for most of the race. 

West Ham Park run 5k - Richard Potter finished 5th in a personal best of 19:52, followed in 6th place by James Wilson in 19:54. Sharon Springfield also finished in a great time of 20:59. 


If you ha ve a story that you would like to share with your fellow East London Runners, or should you wish to have your personal race reviews published, please contact us via the webmaster email link here: 
webmaster@eastlondonrunners.org.uk
Visit our website at www.eastlondonrunners.org.uk or our Facebook page



